HOOSIER ENVIRONMENTAL COUNCIL

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

November 22, 2003
The Hoosier Environmental Council Board of Directors meeting was called to order by President Jack Miller at 1 p.m. at the Hoosier Environmental Council offices located at the Old Centrum building. Present were board members President Jack Miller, Vice President Lori Olivier, Secretary Jeannette Neagu, Treasurer Bill Miller, John Maier, Tim Maloney, Denise Baker, Andy Knott, Clarke Kahoe, and Art Edelstein.

The July 18 minutes were presented. John Maier moved to adopt the minutes and Earl Becker seconded the motion. The March minutes were adopted as presented.

Treasurer’s Report. Bill Miller reported that nothing was out of the ordinary. Denise passed out a summary of the grants. Direct mail exceeds budgeted amounts; we received $12,000 as a result of a promotion letter.

Canvass Report. Denise reported that the salary system was implemented at the end of March. We are now sending out 10 to 11 people; the base salary helps in hiring and retaining canvassers and improves job satisfaction. Their current focus is the ground water rule; they have generated 150 letters. PAN keeps canvassers more accountable, involving them in decision making. Lori agreed to follow up with PAN to ensure that canvassers achieve their goals.

Development Committee Report. Art and Clarke reported on the spring campaign. The Monitor is improving, and this helps in fund-raising. We are purchasing new fund-raising software. Tim will update the board on the software at the next meeting.

